
Greater Bridgeport Regional Recycling Interlocal Committee Meeting (GBRRIC) 
Thursday, June 16, 2022 @ 10:00 am 

Action Minutes 
 

Pursuant to the Governor’s Executive Order No. 7B, there was no physical location for this meeting. It was 

held electronically via ZOOM. 

In attendance and representing the following municipalities were: 
First Selectwoman Jennifer Tooker – Westport, Peter Ratkiewich – Westport, Paul Catino – Bridgeport, 

Mayor Joseph Carfora – East Haven, John Marsilio – Fairfield, John Cottell – Fairfield, Chris Nowacki – 

Monroe, Robert Brinton – Orange, Gerald Lukowski – Southbury, Gary Catalano – Stratford, George 

Estrada – Trumbull, Anthony Genovese - Woodbridge, John Cottell – Fairfield. 

Members Absent: 

West Haven 

Others present at the meeting: 

Justin Rosen - Milford, Maria Pires – Trumbull, Misty Beyer – Fairfield, Steve Edwards – Westport, 

Deborah Barbieri – Westport, Jenna – Easton, John Decker – Oak Ridge, Joseph Sardone – Oak Ridge, 

I. Call to Order 

The Meeting was called to order at 10:02 am by Chairwoman Jennifer Tooker. 

II. To Review and Approve the Minutes of December 02, 2021                                                        
Mr. Estrada, moved to approve the minutes of December 2, 2021.  Motion was seconded by 
Mr. Nowacki and APPROVED unanimously. 

III. Oak Ridge 

a. Update on Separate Glass Pilot Program                                                                                  

Mr. Ratkiewich discussed the Glass Pilot Program, with tonnage reports from Fairfield, 

Westport, and Woodbridge.  Southbury stated their interest in participating in the 

Separate Glass Pilot Program. 

b. To Receive Update on Status of Operations for FY 2022                                                        

Mr. Sardone gave a status of operations for the Oak Ridge, Shelton location.  Including 

single stream contamination, especially plastic bags. 

c. Projected ACR Outlook                                                                                                                 

Mr. Decker and Mr. Sardone stated that the ACR should remain flat, as orders remain 

strong due to the opening up of domestic markets. 

  

IV. To Hear Status Report on Connecticut State Legislature’s Action                                                 
Mr. Ratkiewich presented applicable Legislative Actions since December 2, 2021.  
 

V. Old Business                                                                                                                                           
Mr. Ratkiewich verified that each municipality had received their portion of the SWEROC 
funds. 

 

VI. New Business                                                                                                                                        
Mr. Cottell initiated discussion concerning the upcoming contract expiration. 



 

VII. Ajourn                                                                                                                                                     

Mr. Marsilio motioned to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Estrada seconded, motion passed 

unanimously, and Chairwoman Tooker adjourned the meeting at 11:04 am. 

 


